16th meeting

NORTH CAROLINA SHELL CLUB CHRISTMAS M.ETING
SCIENCE BUILDING, Room 116
Woman's College, University of North Carolina
Greensboro, N. C.

Saturday, December 3, 1960 2:00 P.M.

PROGRAM:

Business meeting with report of the nominating committee and election of N. C. Shell Club officers for the year 1961.

"Land Snails"---- Dr. Charlotte Dawley, Dept. Biology, Woman's College, University of North Carolina, Greensboro, N. C.

Dr. Dawley will illustrate her talk with specimens that she has collected. She will put some of the specimens under a microscope to illustrate interesting features of some of the smaller shells:

Work Shop; Superfamily: Veneracea--- Dr. John Ferguson, M.D.,
Dept. of Physiology, School
of Medicine, University of
North Carolina, Chapel Hill, N.C.

Members are asked to bring the genera they have for comparison and identification. Mimeographed taxonomy listings will be provided. All those who received a copy at the Southport meeting in October are asked to bring them with them. This segment of the program should be of great help to those who are having difficulty in the identification of some of the clams in this family. Dr. Ferguson will have on display examples of the Veneracea family.

Coffee Hour - Science Building

Several fine collections will be on display. Mr. John Tabor will again bring his collection of shells from Okinawa and Japan; members will have the opportunity to purchase any they might wish to. Dr. Max Rogers of High coint will have on display a collection of Japanese shells that he recently received from the Chief of Surgery, Iguna Hospital, Iakasaki, Japan. Others that may wish to bring specimens for display, trade or sale are urged to do so.

Directions to Science Building: Coming on Hwy. 421, 70A or 29A you will be on either Market St. or Lee St. Coming on Hwy. 220 you will cross both streets. Drive on Market or Lee to Tate St. where there is a traffic light, turn onto Tate St. which goes past the Aoman's College Auditorium. Turn west at the Auditorium on Spring Garden along the edge of the campus and drive in at College Ave., where the gates are - the Science Bldg. is the 4th building on your right.

Members are urged to bring any labeled North Carolina shells they might wish to donate to the Junior Museum of Greensboro, N. C.

Members will note that the N. C. Shell Club membership list has been brought up to date and is included with their mailing. Please inform your Flub Secretary of any errors in it.

All persons having any interest in shells whether as a hobby or as a profession are invited to attend and take part in the meeting. Its success depends upon your attendancd.